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    June 18, 2024  
 
REGION MEMORANDUM 
ESSD-2024-092 
 

REGION XII PARTICIPATION TO YOUTH FORMATION MIDYEAR PROGRAM 
IMPLEMENTATION REVIEW  

 
To:  Schools Division Superintendents 
 
1. Pursuant to Memorandum OM-OUOPS -2024-11-04711 titled Youth 
Formation Midyear Program Implementation Review which is scheduled on June 
25-29, 2024 at DepEd Ecotech Center, Cebu City, the SOCCSKSARGEN Region 
participants are the following:  
 

a. Ernesto J. Vigafria, Jr.  - PDO 1-SDO General Santos City  
b. Redentor C. Vigafria   - PDO 1- SDO Sarangani  

 
2. The activity aims to continually uphold and enhance the quality and 
effectiveness of all learner- formation initiatives across all governance levels by 
assessing the first half of FY 2024 implementation of PPAs and conducting policy 
consultation for learner -related PPAs.   
 
3. Travelling expenses and incidentals of the ROXII participants shall be charged 
to Learner Support Program (LSP) of Regional Office under Learner Formation 
Program subject to usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations.  
 
4.      For queries/clarification, contact the Regional Learner Formation Coordinator 
at 09649304626 or ismael.ngitngit001@deped.gov.ph 
 
5.     For compliance and immediate dissemination. 
                                                                            
 
 
 
 
 

 CARLITO D. ROCAFORT 
                               Director IV 

 
 
 
Enclosure: None 
Reference: Memorandum OM-OUOPS 2024-11-04711  
Allotment:  MOOE or SEF-LSP 2023 continuing fund 
To be indicated in the perpetual index under the following subjects: 
 LEARNER  
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